FSIN DEMANDS IMMEDIATE CHANGES TO JUSTICE SYSTEM
June 6, 2020
(Treaty 6 Territory, Saskatoon SK) – The Federation of Sovereign Indigenous Nations (FSIN) Executive stands alongside and in support of the Black Lives Matter movement in North America and sends sincere condolences to the family of George Floyd, who was killed by Minneapolis police on May 25th, 2020. Floyd’s death has sparked outrage and protests around the world.
“For generations, First Nations people have too been easily killed by police officers and other Canadian colonial systems and institutions. We stand together with the Black Lives Matter movement against our common enemy of racism and discrimination” says FSIN Chief Bobby Cameron. “There needs to be sweeping changes made to the current Canadian justice system so that our people are no longer killed on our Treaty lands and territories. We must return to a way of life that was governed by our own First Nations laws. Our elders have taught us that our own laws provided the structure and stability for individuals, family units and our nation as a whole.”
“Government has failed to implement many recommendations that would create real change within the justice system” says Vice Chief Dutch Lerat. “We must see immediate changes within the justice system and that means the implementation of the recommendations from the countless inquiries and commissions including the Neil Stonechild Inquiry, UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, the Truth and Reconciliation Commission’s Calls to Action, and Reclaiming Power and Place: The Final Report of the National Inquiry into Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls – Calls to Justice.”
The Federation of Sovereign Indigenous Nations represents 74 First Nations in Saskatchewan. The Federation is committed to honouring the spirit and intent of the Treaties, as well as the promotion, protection and implementation of the Treaty promises that were made more than a century ago.
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